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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

Summer, 2021 Newsletter
Greetings CHNSA Skiers,

This is a momentous time for CHNSA, so we’d like to share with you (hang in there for a lengthy letter) all that is brewing up here on the hill. 
Please refer to the new “Projects” pages at our website, www.camelshumpskiers.org, for a more detailed account of our vision for the future of CHNSA. 
As you may have guessed if you skied here on almost any given weekend this past winter, we were overwhelmed with new skiers looking for a healthy physical outlet during the time of COVID.  We don’t keep track of total “skier days” (given our honor system of operation), but we can report that the number of paid season passes (family and/or individual) jumped from 85 memberships in 2019-20 to 177 in 2020-21.  
The combination of ideal weather and snow conditions through much of the winter made for consistently good skiing, so first impressions of new skiers were very positive!  As a result, we are inspired to reach more aggressively for the long-term vision we hold for the ski center.  We have a tidy balance in the bank after this past season, but it represents only a down payment for what we would like to accomplish in the next few years.  How to leverage those resources is our challenge and has been the subject of lively debate among CHNSA board members and friends, so the CHNSA Board would like to challenge you to help us reach our goals. 
That discussion is taking place as CHNSA anticipates a changing of the “generational guard” (I’m mid-70’s and will step back as personal priorities are met).  The vision for the future of CHNSA includes focusing development on several competing areas for improvement, including:  improved grooming capacity, improved parking; additional groomed and backcountry trail development; and perhaps a larger, more welcoming version of our warming hut.
The first grooming machine at CHNSA was a State Police snowmobile purchased used for $500 at auction in 1979.  Grooming for many years was done with two snowmobiles, rollers, and two 4-6’ “Tidd Tech” drags.  However, trail expansion and an aging volunteer grooming crew (yours truly) have highlighted the importance of a longer-term solution to our grooming needs.  A temporary solution surfaced in the form of a tracked Toolcat machine owned by our neighbor, Nils Smith.  It has done a good job, but its limits and reliability have been called in to question as the trail network expands and the machine ages and requires more frequent maintenance and repairs.

After a discussion of needs, a majority vote of the CHNSA Board determined that the first priority should be to lock in our grooming capability for the long term.  The opportunity presented itself when a state-of-the-art grooming machine came on the market this spring.  The used machine (PB100 snowcat) was owned by a non-profit, xc organization associated with Mont Tremblant, north of Montreal.  We had it thoroughly inspected by an authorized dealer mechanic, with a determination that it was in excellent condition. With an asking price at two-thirds of its blue book (fair market) value of ~$90K, we decided to take the leap and make the purchase.  It is a machine that is designed for hard work over the long haul and should serve the professional grooming needs of CHNSA for many years to come.

So, how do we pay for this machine that is a quantum leap up in technology for CHNSA?

Please see the detailed new “PROJECTS” page at our website, www.camelshumpskiers.org for more information about our vision for CHNSA.

CHNSA approached the Northfield Savings Bank for a 7-yr loan of 75% of the purchase price.  To help facilitate the purchase and jump start the effort to achieve our vision, CHNSA is gearing up to launch a major capital campaign.  We propose to fundraise $30,000 to pay down half the purchase price.  We will elevate our profile on social media with an Instagram account and a more active Facebook page designed to encourage tax deductible donations to CHNSA through a dedicated Paypal donation page.

Additionally, plans are in the works for what we hope will be the 1st Annual Camel’s Hump Nordic Music Festival, “Under the Hump”, scheduled for September 4th, the Saturday of Labor Day weekend.  We envision an annual event that fosters lots of community spirit in the tradition of the Valley Stage concerts AND provides a major annual source of funding to help implement our vision for CHNSA.
Thus far we have received contributions of $17K from friends of CHNSA, in the form of “bridge loans”, toward the financing and acquisition of the Pisten Bully groomer.  Please consider joining them in making a tax-deductible donation at www.camelshumpskiers.org to Camel’s Hump Skiers Association as we embark on a journey to secure our future.
In the mean time, summer projects here at CHNSA will include some improvements to the parking area to accommodate anticipated growth in skier visits, and we will be working on several trail projects.  Please stay tuned!!
Thank you in advance for your consideration of this major effort to nail down our future.  We will keep you current regarding our progress.
Sincerely,

Dave Brautigam, founder and President

Brett Lindemuth,
William Reilly,

Ray Mainer,

Nils Smith,

Chris Norris
P.O. Box 43, Huntington, VT 05462 • 802.735.5490

www.camelshumpskiers.org • info@camelshumpskiers.org
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